# Caseville Township Board Meeting April 1, 2019

Meeting called to order at 4:00 p.m. by Ben Willenberg.

Present: Ben Willenberg, Michelle Stirrett, Vicki Dufty, Jerry Platko. Absent: Laurie Marrocco.

**Motion** by Stirrett second by Dufty to approve the agenda, the March 4, 2019 Board minutes, the March 30, 2019 Special Board minutes, Treasurer's report and invoices in the amount of \$38,892.00. **Motion carried.** 

Public Comments on agenda items: None.

# **Committee Reports:**

Police Commission – February 25, 2019 Harbor Commission – March 20, 2019 Capital Improvement - March 8, 2019 Planning Commission – March 5, 2019

Planning Commission meeting cancelled for April.

## Resignations

**Motion** by Dufty second by Stirrett to accept with regret the resignation of Gary Horkey, Zoning Enforcement Officer and Wade Lightheart from the Harbor Commission. **Motion carried.** 

# **American Legion Poppy Drive**

**Motion** by Willenberg second by Platko to approve the American Legion Poppy Drive on May 4, 2019. **Motion carried**.

Zoning Enforcement Report given.

Building Inspector Report given.

Fire Report given.

**Supervisor Update**: Willenberg reported that he is working with an engineer to do the site engineering on the Township property for ingress/egress and greenbelt space to conform to County specs. He presented a County road inspection report identifying roads in the Township that are in need of repair. Dunn Road improvement costs of \$188,738.28 will be shared with McKinley Township. Limerick Road will be pulverized, rebuilt and paved and the shoulders rebuilt at a cost of \$384,487.40. **Motion** by Stirrett second by Platko to approve both roads projects at a cost of \$573,225. **Motion carried.** 

Correspondence: None.

#### **Public Comments:**

Michaela Klusman, District Liaison from Senator Dan Lauwers office was present to encourage citizens to contact his office with any questions and concerns.

Tom Vick: Is the newsletter on the website the same as the one mailed to residents? He had several questions about the mosquito suppression program and was encouraged to attend the April 13, 2019 meeting at the school.

Barb Degg: Questioned how new residents are informed of Township rules and regulations.

Tom Vick: Questioned the proposed National Guard flyover changes.

Joe Bulatow: Questioned if Huron County was under a burning ban.

## **Board Comments:**

Platko recommended a Capital Improvement Committee meeting to discuss building plan changes. A meeting was set for April 12 at 9:00 a.m.

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.

Michelle Stirrett Caseville Township Clerk Ben Willenberg Caseville Township Supervisor